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October 9, 2020 
 
 
Dear Elementary Families, 
 
I hope this email finds you and your family well during this difficult time. Communication 
among administrators, staff, and parents is critical to our common goal of educating our 
students. A plan for increasing synchronous contact for remote and hybrid students has 
been shared today with the parents of secondary students.  It is important to know, the 
elementary team continues to actively work to address these same concerns and enhance 
the educational experience for our youngest learners.  
 
In the next several weeks, you will see a phased in approach to providing more 
synchronous interactions with our elementary students, as we know this component is 
essential to the educational and social emotional learning experience. Our elementary 
leaders have recently completed a survey of our staff and are working with focus groups of 
teachers to address the varying needs of primary learners from those in the intermediate 
grades. After these considerations have been made, the plan will be communicated.   
 
I appreciate your cooperation, patience, and support as we navigate through these 
unprecedented times together.  
 
Thank you very much. 

 
 
 
 

Jack McGee 
Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction 
Washington Township Public Schools 
206 East Holly Avenue, Sewell, NJ 
856-589-6644 x. 6325 
jmcgee@wtps.org 
 
  


